
February 20, 2008

To all parties concerned:

Company Name Fujitec Co., Ltd.

Representative Takakazu Uchiyama

President & Chief Executive Officer

Code No. 6406

Listed on TSE 1, OSE 1

Inquiry Yoshio Kitagawa

Executive Operating Officer,

General Manager, Finance HQ

(TEL 0749-30-7111)

Receipt of Notification of Retraction of MEBO Proposal

We, Fujitec received notification from Dalton Investments LLC (Dalton) yesterday, stating

that they would retract its friendly Management and Employee Buyout proposal (MEBO

proposal).  Dalton, which serves as a fund manger of JMBO Fund Limited (JMBO Fund),

had offered the MEBO proposal to us on April 23, 2007 on behalf of JMBO Fund.

Best Regards,


